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NOVEMBER 2024 IN REVIEW & AGM UPDATE 
 
AGM Review – 49 members and 39 proxy voting members attended this year’s Annual 
General Meeting. Below is what you need to know, feel free to ask Robert or any member 
of the executive committee any questions you may have. Remember details of reports 
etc from the AGM remain in the app for your reference.  

• The remit proposed to increase the number of executive from a maximum of 8 to a 
maximum of 10 after being debated was put to the vote. The motion was lost on 
the night and the executive remain at a maximum of 8. 

• We welcomed 3 new Life Members. It’s a hearty congratulations to Murray 
West, Ross Cleaver and Stewart Robinson. 

• The subscription rates for 2025 were set at the below amounts with the difference 
between what was sent out in September and the new rates being invoiced during 
December.  

 
• Clive Porter remains the President of Te Ngutu Golf Club for a futher year. 

Congratulations to Lynne Newell who steps into the Vice President role and Judy 
Towers and Matt Kelbrick for holding the Club Captain poitions. Ethan Arbuckle 
has joined the executive this year and we look forward to his enthusiasm and 
ideas. 

 
2025 Golfing Calendar – The newly appointed club captains have been busy working on 
the 2025 golfing calendar. We hope to have the first 4 – 5 months available in the app in 
the coming weeks.   
 
Reciprocal Rights Update – With the holiday season getting closer it is a good time to 
remind members of courses in which you receive full reciprocal playing right benefits. 
I’m pleased to announce that we have recently been able to work with Fielding Golf Club 
to add them to the list alongside Manor Park and Otaki Golf Clubs. As always make sure 
you ring  ahead and book in to not be disappointed.  

http://www.tengutugolf.co.nz/
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Welcome To New Members – During November it is a warm welcome to Andrew Buhler 
(Full Playing Man), Brad Saxton (Full Playing Man), Hayden Bryant (Full Playing Man), 
Hazley Butler (Junior Man), Joshua Carradus (Junior Boy), Lucas Hurley (Junior Plus) and 
Heemi & Hudson Boyle (Junior Plus).  
 
November Golf Stats – In November 2024 Te Ngutu members posted 688 rounds which 
compared with November 2023 of 787, was well down on course usage. During 
November Kuka Ropiha (12) and Steve Kara (11) lead the way with most rounds played. 
Julie Cleaver with 10 rounds lead the way for our ladies. For the month of November off 
the white tees for men the 3rd hole played the hardest averaging 1.39 strokes over par. 
Off the yellow tees for the ladies it was also the 3rd hole averaging 2.08 strokes over par. 
The 11th for both the men and ladies played the easiest. 
 
Tee Booking & Golf NZ App - Using the Tee Booking app to book your Saturday tee time 
is a great way to ensure you are not delayed when you turn up. It also allows for better 
catering planning on Saturdays ensuring those last in are not disappointed. If you need 
help to login or use the app, please see Robert. Did you know that from within the Golf 
NZ App you can access you’re playing handicap for any course in New Zealand. From the 
“More” menu click on the “WHS Playing Handicap Calculator” button and have a play 
from there. 
 
Ladies Prizegiving – Congratulations to all those 
who picked up trophies at Prize Giving this month. 
Also, a shout out to everyone who helped make the 
night a success, the food was sensational.  

 
 
 

 
 

  
 


